WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 3rd July 2017 at 7.00pm

Present: Mrs Helen Price (Chairman) Mrs Ann Dennis (Parish Clerk)

Parish Councillors – Mrs Jacqui Walters, Mr Philip Ellacott, Mr Clive Wilton, Mrs Samantha Craig.

Apologies Cllr. Edward Bailey.

17/60 **Minutes of previous meeting 6th June 2017** These were approved and signed. It was recognised that there was an error in the number of residents present and the alteration was signed.

17/61 Matters arising – the response to application PA17/ 04785 was read out.

- the meeting with highways at Yeolmbridge was going to happen but final details about the date were still to be organised.

Response to sewerage outflow reported.

17/62 Declarations of interest None declared

17/63 **Public Participation** – 2 residents were present at the meeting. A number of questions were raised.

When is there going to be a replacement post box at Ladycross. The process so far was stated that there had been little response from Royal Mail.

Difficulty of vision at the bridge at Yeolmbridge. – Highways had been contacted. When was Church Lane being resurfaced as particularly bad at Werrington Park farm entrance. – the clerk would check with highways.

17/64 **Neighbourhood Plan-** work continues to be done and various parts of the document have been sent to CC for informal response.

17/65 Co- option – Forms for Cllr. Craig to complete, as the new councillor, these were completed. There is a vacancy on the PC as no response has been received from Mr Callow. Cllr. Price said that she would try and make direct contact with him rather than e mail. If there was no success it was suggested that Mr Dennis would be asked to resind his resignation and once again take his place on the council.

17/66 **Report** — Councillors Craig and Price went to the network meeting and a report was given.

17/67 Finance -

- a) cheque for £30.00 to Mrs E. Beaton for Internal Audit
- b) cheque to clerk for postage £6.22 (deferred from June) + £2.60
- c) cheque to clerk for 1st quarter salary £260.00

All these cheques were approved and signed.

Current balance £ 3182.03

July 4/9/17

Page 1 of 2

17/68 Correspondence - emails had been forwarded to councillors.

It was agreed that Cllr. Craig could attend the CALC course in September costing £65+VAT. The resignation of Cllr. Dennis had been received. This cheque was also signed.

17/69 Next meeting Monday September 3rd 2017.

Jan les 4/9/17

AOB - Clir. Wilton asked if someone could be contacted as they wished to keep the leat at the rear of the Terrace clear and to do this part of the railings would need to be removed and replaced with a gate. Individuals are willing to do this work. The clerk said she would contact Werrington Park.

Sign for Yeolmbridge is missing.

Visibility at area beyond Billings yard needs further trimming — both of these items were going to be part of the meeting with Highways.

Clir. Ellacott reported a sewerage outflow that was onto the green at Yeolmbridge. SW water were aware. This had been running for ¾ days. The clerk would contact Environment

Agency.

Meeting closed at 7:35pm.